· Paul called the meeting to order in the classroom of the Nancy M Cumming Research, Extension and Education Center.  Cheyney gave an overview of the facility.

· It was decided to table the approval of the minutes until after lunch and proceed with state reports.

· The morning session consisted of state reports from Idaho, Utah, Colorado, and North Dakota.

· There was discussion of the protocol for regional testing of the grazing related forage species.  The protocol was debated at length and after vigorous discussion, was adopted with revisions.

· There was a discussion of variety testing protocol using clipping.  It was considered inappropriate, and it was decided to remove this protocol since it represented the use of the materials for hay.  It was decided that no study should be conducted that did not include a grazing component.

· The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and accepted.

· Rang provided some administrative information and guidance:

The experiment station directors performed a review of WERA1002.  Four criteria were rated:

1) Progress report: poor

2) Coordination linkages: good
3) Information exchange: good

4) Attendance: poor
The project is slated to expire Sept 30 of 2007.  The committee has several alternatives:

1) Request an extension with justification

2) Prepare a revised or new project outline
3) Make a new WERA petition

Cheyney expressed some concern that there might not be enough “excess” time in the programs of interested faculty to generate a critical mass for an aggressive project(s) for the committee.

The committee discussed the information data base project needed to accomplish objective 1.  Cheyney suggested that we circulate our bibliographies to get the list up and running.  Rang suggested that next year we use the listing at the meeting to identify gaps in personnel and knowledge. For this project we were going to compile and circulate lists of materials an interested people pertinent to grazed forage production.  Paul will put these on the web site and they will be used at the next meeting as outlined above.  Paul would like us to include more photos and links to other sites.

The nature of the participants was discussed, relative to obtaining greater participation.  Rang pointed out that this WERA has been great for extension participation, but more participation by researchers would be good.  Paul pointed out that most of the participants were focused on grazing forages effectively to produce saleable product and not on animal production practices alone.

As part of a discussion on how to expand and or redefine the project, Rang pointed out that there was a big push in Nevada related to range land restoration with native plants.  In Nevada, there is lots of emphasis on biology and propagation of native plants.  The decision to change any of the necessary documents needs to be done by January 15.  Jim pointed out that public land use and grazing was too divergent a focus to combine with the type of managed grazing that the committee has been working on.  More emphasis needs to be put on the economic and ecological benefits of managed grazing systems to broaden interest and possible funding opportunities.

Rang suggested that if the committee wanted to continue, it may consider renewing the existing project with a revision of name and project objectives with more emphasis on managing grazing systems for benefit of society.  The discussion included the possibility of dropping “intermountain” from the title to expand participation.  We will have to work on the title and the objectives.  Several suggestions for titles:

1) Sustainable Ecological Systems through managed grazing systems

2) Using managed grazing systems to improve ecosystem services

3) Enhancing ecosystem services through managed grazing systems

4) Sustainable communities through managed grazing systems….  

Projects or activities might include:

1) Identify how managed grazing systems enhance ecosystem services vs. annual crop, dry lot, (how are we going to do this)

2) Identify the ecosystem services and identify gaps in knowledge and information.

3) Document from research how managed grazing systems enhance ecosystem service

4) Symposium at national meeting concerning ecosystem services and managed systems

5) Workshops for bankers about managed grazing systems

6) Identification of operators who have successfully implements systems and document benefits

7) Grazing mentor list.

The next meeting will be in Logan in early June, 2007.
Joe Brummer agreed to serve as chairperson: Joe Brummer / Joe.Brummer@Colostate.edu / 970-641-2525 / 970-641-6517.

Cheyney was railroaded into continuing as secretary.

